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Question 1

Referring to Installation and Deployment of AMI meters; it is ORA’s understanding that installers’ of AMI meters
 will have a procedure manual and the responsibility for searching for evidence of electricity theft (e.g., meter tampering and/or power line tapping).  Please describe all incentive and assurance mechanisms for electricity theft remediation regarding the installer’s contract and this procedure manual.
Answer 1

This response contains confidential information and is being provided pursuant to P.U.C. Section 583.

Wellington's meter installers will each be equipped with a procedure manual (known as the 'Employee Handbook').  This document is included as Annex A-6 to the Wellington contract.  

PG&E has set forth a procedure that provides for Wellington to report incidences of possible electricity theft immediately upon identification.  Any such incidences will be classified as 'Unable To Complete' for the purposes of Wellington's contractual payment arrangements.  As such, Wellington will be paid the same amount as if they had been able to complete the installation on the first attempt.  Given this agreed procedure, PG&E has not included alternative incentive mechanisms within either the main body of the contract or the Employee Handbook to identify and remediate possible electric theft.

Schedule B to the Wellington contract states, at paragraph 4.4 (on page 23), that:

"Supplier shall manage the field installation process as outlined below.  PG&E will provide training to assist Supplier in developing an inspection and installation process consistent with PG&E’s procedures…

6. Obvious problems encountered, such as a bad meter base, blackened glass, holes drilled, broken glass, or potential energy diversions should be reported immediately to PG&E designated site coordinator.  PG&E will follow up to address the existing meter installation and complete the meter exchange…". 
In addition, the Employee Handbook states that Wellington's installers are required to inspect each meter (whether gas or electric), looking for signs of possible energy diversion.  Upon identification of possible energy diversion, Wellington's installers are required to report the condition to a member of PG&E's Revenue Assurance department.
PG&E is unsure of the precise condition referred to by ORA as "power line tapping".  The Employee Handbook lists the following conditions that might be indicative of energy diversion for electric meters:
1. Foreign Meter
2. Inverted Meter

3. Meter Dials Tampered

4. Jumpers/Raised Bypass (Underground/Overhead Taps)

5. Foreign Object in Meter (Pot Clip with Wire Attached or Open Pot Clip)

6. Disk Tampered 

7. Unusual Wiring

In accordance with the contractual language discussed above, PG&E has committed to use some of its own staff to assist in training Wellington's installers to identify possible energy theft.
�	PG&E has contracted Wellington Power Corporation for its Project Installation.
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